WBBA Meeting Minutes

November 7, 2017

Motion to open the meeting was called by President Dwayne McCreary. Moved to open by Shelby Vazquez and seconded by Jennifer Stevens. All in Favor

Minutes from first meeting (Oct. 5th, 2017) are online. Move to accept them by Jeremy Matthews and seconded by John Wolfe.

Dwayne wants to thank everyone who volunteered and for making this a great season. He also thanked our three directors for all the hard work that they do, Marching season is now over.

Financial report from Debi Borgelt, Treasurer.

Checking account balance: \$86,782.92

Pulled \$ 33,896.43 from saving account to pay uniform invoice of \$48,242.50 leaving a balance of \$100.00 in our saving account.

Discount cards: sold 1302. Outstanding balance \$3,978.00

Rockathon budgeted for \$27,000. Income of \$27,870.00

Parking from Senior night brought in \$967.70

Received a check from Cass band for the Competition - \$16,476.67 - minus our expenses (trophy's, judges, media ect..) we made almost \$8,000.00

Fire Sale of Spirit wear brought in \$685.70

<u>Macy's Corporate Sponsorships</u> - this is being kept out of main budget.

Toyo tires- \$5,000.00

Cartersville Rotary Club \$500.00

Private Donation - \$500.00

Totaling \$6,000.00

GA Gives before 11/1/17 \$160.00. Since 11/1/17 \$150.00 = \$ 310.00

Questions answered on finances.

Moved to accept treasurers report by Jeremy Matthews and seconded by Shelby Vazquez. All in favor.

First Vice Presidents report - Stephanie Germ

Target to get Rockaton booklets out during Winter concert in December.

<u>GA Gives - Tuesday, Nov. 28th - All proceeds benefit the whole band, not just one kid. This is due to our tax status you can't give to just one kid.</u>

<u>Fruit sale</u> - Finished with manual orders. Can still order online until Nov. 8th. Pick up date has been changed from Nov. 30th to Dec. 1st. This is a Friday. Please arrangements to pick up your fruit on this day so we don't have fruit sitting over the weekend.

Tote Sale - All orders are due Friday, Nov. 10th. No exceptions.

Candle sale - to start soon. Watch e-mails for info.

2nd Vice President - John Wolfe

Christmas Concert Decorations - Winter concert is on Tuesday, Dec. 12th. Will need help putting up the decorations.

COO Report- Jeremy Matthews

LGPE - March 14-15th. Will need some help.

Dec. 7th Christmas parade- need trailer to be pulled- Jeremy is going to do this.

Feb. 1, 2018 - Honor band (53 students) will be traveling to Troy, Alabama. Need a trailer to go.

NEW BUSSINESS

Enchanted evening - Early February. Tickets will start in January. Silent auction items are needed. This is a fund raiser for the band.

Radio station Power 96.1 interviewed Mr. Willoughby and Cindy Lane about upcoming trip to Macy's parade. Still waiting to hear when they will play it.

MR.WILLOUGHBY REPORT

Per Mr. Kobito-

District band tryouts are coming in December and will be at East Pauling High school.

Feb. 15-17th Ringgold High Scholl -\$75 includes transportation/hotel/breakfast

Conservatory- will continue next semester. 10 lessons for \$25 lesson = \$250 a semester.

Sign up will open up soon.

Mr. Willoughby wishes to give a big THANKS to all the volunteers. The season couldn't have gone on without each and everyone who volunteered.

He challenged everyone to help get more people to volunteer next year.

He thanked all the volunteers who feed the kids on Saturday, Nov. 4th after practice and before the competition. It was a beautiful day for the kids.

Mr. Willoughby shared comments make from some of the judges at the Nov. 4th competition. Judges were very complimentary of us. One judge gave us a 39.7 out of 40 and wrote on the card that "this was not an exaggerated score" and had to come up a nd personally tell Mr. Willoughby how well the kids did.

Talked about Echanted evening- we need people to help out with this.

LGPE - is being partly hosted here in March. more details to come.

POPS concert and May concert still left.

Meeting called to end.

Moved by John Wolfe and 2nd by Stephan Ristroph. All in Favor.

Meeting finished.

Minutes recorded by:

Kathleen Webb, Secretary